Lockington, Elliott (SPAC/PSPC)

From: Kusnick, Chelsea (SPAC/PSPC)
Sent: June 8, 2020 9:05 AM

To: ‘Jade Mallette@tbs-sct.gc.ca’
Subject: FW: Thank you!

Hi Jade,

I’'m hoping you can help me direct this one.

As far as | can tell, Supply Chain Canada applied to an RFl in early February and didn’t hear back. We think it has to do
with TBS and renewal of the procurement certifications. This RFl was posted by TBS and closed on Feb 28:
https://buyandsell.gc.ca/procurement-data/tender-notice/PW-20-00903801.

Can you check with your department and see what happened? Let me know if you/they need more information.
Thank you!

Chelsea

From: Pat Campbell (Supply Chain Canada) [mailto:pcampbell@supplychaincanada.com]
Sent: May 27, 2020 1:04 PM

To: Kusnick, Chelsea (SPAC/PSPC) <chelsea.kusnick@canada.ca>

Cc: Simona Zar <szar@supplychaincanada.com>

Subject: RE: Thank you!

Good Afternoon,

I want to begin by thanking you and Steve for your engagement with us. In her advocacy role, Simona has been able to
raise our profile significantly across various levels of government. Having a direct connection with your Ministry gives us
a new opportunity to share the voice of our members and the broader supply chain community.

This email is a request for you to help us understand what may be an internal process.

In August 2019, Supply Chain Canada (SCMA at that time) responded to a “Certification Inquiry” request for information
on our organization, membership, training programs, etc. We were, subsequently, invited in the Fall to discuss it further
as part of an engagement activity with colleagues from the Treasury Board Secretariat’s Acquired Services and Assets
Sector Community Management Office (ASAS-CMO) and the Canada School of Public Service. Christian, Simona and |
attended a meeting in Ottawa on/about October 3™ to present to this group.

The next communication was in January of this year when we received notice of the Certification Program Working
Group RFl. We prepared and submitted our response on February 20, 2020.

We have had no further communication on the next steps and were hoping that you might be able to shed some light
on the status of this project.

Any assistance that you can provide would be most helpful. Again, thank you for seeing the value in working with us.
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